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POULTRY HOUSE FUMIGATOR
CONTAINING FORMALDEHYDE GAS

FORMALDEHYDE SOL 37%

COMMERCIAL

REGISTRATION NO. 13162  PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

GUARANTEE
FORMALDEHYDE 37%

by weight

DANGER         POISON

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

Made in Canada

A.P.A. division of/
RHONE MERIEUX, CANADA, INC.
345 N. boul. Labbe blvd

Victoriaville, Qc. G6P 1B1, Canada

DESCRIPTION:

Fumigating solution for the disinfection of premises used in
animal production.  When potassium permanganate is combined with
FORMALDEHYDE SOL 37%, a reaction occurs whereby formaldehyde gas
is released.

INDICATIONS:

Poultry house disinfections:

Move all the birds to another location.  All surfaces of the
building should be swept clean of cobwebs and dust.  All manure
and other refuse should be removed and burned it at all possible,
or treated.  Manure should be scrubbed from all surfaces where it
has accumulated.  If the floor of the building is of dirt, then
10 cm or more of the surface soil should be removed.  This soil
should be replaced with fresh soil from the field or by a



concrete floor.  Then use 200 g of Potassium Permangate with 1
litre of Formaldehyde Sol 37% per 100 cubic meters of air.

To obtain a building air space, multiply floor surface by wall
height.

Always start with the top floor of the building and the furthest
spot from the door, using a deep granite container.

A building fumigated in this manner and closed for at least 24
hours at a temperature of at least 17'C and 70% humidity is
usually free of certain viruses, bacteria, molds and
micro-organisms causing infectious diseases.

Greenhouse disinfections:

Disease organisms may harbor on walls, walks and boards in the
greenhouse and may contaminate the sterilized seedbed.  A
Formaldehyde solution (1 L of formalin to 25 L of water) applied
to these areas after steaming and 4 to 5 days before seeding has
proven effective in reducing seeding diseases particularly those
causing damping-off.  It is preferable to apply the solution on a
warm day.  After the solution has been applied, the greenhouse
should be closed for 2 days and then opened for at least 2 days
before seeding.

PRECAUTION:

A gas-mask to prevent inhaling the gas fumes and gloves to
prevent skin irritation should be worn.  Leave the room or
building as soon as possible. Avoid prolonged or repeated
contacts with vapor or breathing it.  May cause irritation of
skin, eyes, nose and throat.  Use with adequate ventilation.

FIRST AID TREATMENT:

Contaminated skin should be washed with soap and water.  If
ingested administer milk and call a physician at once.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:

Topical contact may produce an irritant dermatitis.  Ingestion
may cause severe abdominal pain, anuria, vertigo, coma and death.

DISPOSAL:

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings
to the treatment site.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.

3. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.



4. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements.

5. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product
and the cleanup of spills, contact the Provincial Regulatory
Agency or the Manufacturer.

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

Keep safety out of reach of children.

STORAGE CONDITIONS:

Store in a moderately warm place (above 15'C).
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